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Resolution adopted during the 71st plenary meeting on 26 September 1962 

INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF ATOMIC ENERGY 

The General Conference, 

(a) Mindful of the benefits that have flowed from the two International 

Conferences on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy organized by the 

United Nations in Geneva in 1955 and 1958, 

(b) Noting that by 1964 six years will have elapsed since the last 

such conference was held, 

(c) Believing that after such an interval a further conference would 

be desirable? 

(d) Aware that the possibility of holding such a conference may be 

considered at the current session of the General Assembly of the 

United Nations, and 

(e) Believing that the United Nations should sponsor, and the 

International Atomic Energy Agency should play an important role in 

the organization of such a conference, 

1. Requests the Director General, in the light of the consideration of 

this question by the General Assembly of the United Nations at its current 

session, and in consultation with the Board of Governors, to co-operate 

with the Secretary-General of the United Nations in organizing a third 

International Conference on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy in 1964; and 

2. Further requests the Board and the Director General to consult fully 

in this matter with the United Nations and the Agency's Scientific 

Advisory Committee and make such recommendations as may be appropriate to 

the General Conference at its seventh regular session. 
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